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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 13th June – Dinner meeting 6:30pm for 7:00pm start.  At AHLC.
· 19th June - Combined Services Dinner, Lawnton.
· 7/9th September - District 24 conference, Tweed heads.
· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.

· June 2008 - International convention Rotterdam.
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June Birthday’s:

Hope you have a wonderful day on your Birthday ladies…
8th
Ros Pestell

10th
Elizabeth White

23rd
Vicki Williams

25th 
Janet Hayward


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
Bingo Roster 

If there are any members, who punch their own time clock and can do their turn in the Bingo Roster please inform me.  The more we have, the less load for all the members.  We now have 11 members who have volunteered to do the bingo roster which means that at this point, the time involved is from 9:30 to 12:30 

(3 hours) once every 10 weeks.  This is our major fundraising.  Our new member Penny Garnsworthy has volunteered to relieve me once a month but wants to learn the job first.  This is just great.

Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Do not ring me.  Vicki

JUNE

7th
Carole

14th
Ros

21st
Bev  and Penny

28th
Elizabeth

JULY

5th
Bettina

12th
Laurie

19th
Kay and Penny

26th
Karen
AUG

2nd
Carole

9th
Jan

16th
Lorraine and Penny

23rd
Ros

30th
Bev

SEPT

6th
Elizabeth

13th
Bettina and Penny

20th 
Laurie

New President’s Message
I have to say that so far besides emailing to have you all commit to a Committee I have been reading all the information given to me by the former presidents and if I remember half I think I will be doing well.  Lucky there is not an exam before our first meeting or I'd be sunk.  Thank you all for your faith in my capabilities and with the members who have committed to the board I consider myself lucky.
Regards,

Jan Spittle

Past President’s Message 

20th May 2007

Dear Fellow Zontians,
Kas tells me that I am still officially President until 1st June, so I thought I better do my last report.  

I will repeat myself from last month, as at every AGM it never ceases to amaze me what a small group of women can achieve and I am always so proud to be part of it.

Our Guest speaker for the AGM, Mayor Cr. Yvonne Chapman certainly made the evening most enjoyable.  She certainly has had some interesting events in her life and despite setbacks has been very successful.

I was delighted to recognize Mayor Chapman as one of our charter members along with Kas Sommers and Bettina Mayfield.  We have had many people be part of our club, since to charter a club, there must be 36 members.  Soon Bettina will be our only charter member left, as Kas informs us that she will be going overseas to live at the end of the year.  

Our new President Jan was almost a charter member and it is always important to respect the knowledge of our long standing members. Jan was our very able treasurer for four years, so she has certainly earned her presidency. 

I have now been in our club for 10 years. Ros joined Zonta Redcliffe in 1987 and transferred to our club about 2001, I think.  This year our club is 13 years old in July.

Being a member of a committee: It is most important that you belong to a committee that you can commit to.  Please read the manual about the different committees.  In a nutshell, the Status of Women (SOW) Committee chooses what projects we will support, so it is a busy committee and needs many members: The finance and fundraising(F&F) committee chooses how we are going to raise the funds to support the projects, so it is busy planning events: The Public Relations and Communications (PR&C)Committee decides how to advertise the events: The United Nations Committee keeps the club up to date with the Zonta International Events, and in the past has been responsible for sourcing out a guest speaker for the October or November meeting. The Organization, Membership and Classification (OM&C) Committee keeps all our member files up to date and welcomes new members etc.

EVENTS.

Combined Services Dinner at Club Pine Rivers, Sparkes Road, Lawnton, Tuesday 19th June, 6.30 for 7.00 start.

Cost: $30 – please bring money to next dinner meeting.

Since we are the host club, it is important that we have good representation from our club.  This is an event that you may bring any member of your family or friends.  So far we have only had a few acceptances and lots of apologies.

This is not primarily a fund raising event as we are charging people the same as what the venue is charging us.  

Please, if possible, contribute an item for the raffle.  The raffle helps cover the postage etc. (alcohol, chocolates, biscuits) accepted.

WOMEN IN PINE RIVERS BUSINESS EXPO  The applications are in and I have calls from the council staff offering help and guidelines for this event.

All the best to everyone in 2007 – 2008.

Vicki Williams 

2006- 2007 PAST PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT 
Firstly, I would like to thank the board for their total support over the last year. The board had some interesting debates and decisions to make and I believe that after much deliberation we came up with the best solutions to benefit our club.

I would like to thank you, the members, for giving me the opportunity of being President.  I have learnt many skills both personal and practical over the last two years e.g. how to prepare and present a power point presentation.  

I would also like to thank the club for having enough faith in sending me up to Kowanyama. 

In the April 2006 newsletter, thanks to Anjali, the thought for the month was

“The difference between involvement and commitment, is like an eggs and bacon breakfast: the chicken is involved but the pig is fully committed”  

Going to Kowanyama has changed my life and I am now fully committed to our club’s decision to do more for our own indigenous people.  If I bore you with this subject, you only have yourselves to blame because I never gave it much thought before then.

Each of the board members were fully committed in the pursuits of their committees. Jan became shopping specials queen in her search for goods for Jebb House, Di and Lorraine media magnets, Simone, the quiet achiever completed all the invitations to the Combined Services Dinner the couple of days before she left on her holiday.  Yvonne who kept us all on track, Elizabeth who took on the treasury with gusto and Kas who was totally committed to the bigger picture of Zonta. Thank you to the board members, once again.

I would like to thank past president Ros, also our membership committee chair. I hope I am as good a past president for Jan as Ros has been for me.

Thank you to all the following people.

Kay for keeping our archives up to date.  I love showing them off to other clubs. 

Pam for persevering with the Z Club and being our attendance officer even though it was a chore for her.  

Anjali for our wonderful newsletter

Di and Anjali for a brochure to be proud of.

Bev for being so generous with the quilts that she made.  

Di for her healthy club survey. It has been sent to other clubs on request.  Time for another one, I think.

Yvonne for being our breast pillow runner between hospitals.  

Thank you to all the girls who are on the bingo roster because without Bingo, our club would have to work extremely hard on other fundraising events. This last year we netted $15,000 from Bingo alone.

Lorraine and Simone and everyone else involved for the best IWD event to date by building on what people have done before. 

It is fitting at this time, to remind members that without the committees, the dinner meeting and everyone coming together to work towards certain goals, we would never achieve anything and our club has so much to be proud of in what we have achieved for such a small group of women.  Thank you to all the members.

This is only achieved by being fully committed to Zonta’s goals.

Our guest speakers over the year were an interesting range of people.

Aunty Ruth Hegarty from  “Nalingu indigenous respite centre.”

Sue Wiggington the then co-ordinator of Jebb House, Women’s Refuge.

Rhonda Horne on teaching in New York and comments on the UN.

Darcie Aitken had us all in tears telling us about her life and this year has now started tertiary education with the help of a Bursary from us.

Di  Westwood regaled us with parts of her life story.

Cr. Brian Battersby encouraged us to apply for grants which Lorraine has done with a passion.

Anna Morton talked on positive thinking, I think.

Glen Gilliard, artist, spoke on conditions in West Papua. 

Tippy Singh, aromatherapist delighted our senses with rose oil and rose history

Bev Folliott district 24 Foundation Ambassador on the International Foundations.

Heather Foord and Dr Lara Wieland were most interesting at our International Women’s Day Event.

We had guest speakers for 9 out of 11 meetings.

The other two meetings were a club workshop and our Xmas fun meeting. 

We had some wonderful get togethers as members

We sold glowies at Grovely State School and Pine Rivers Xmas Fare

Sewing bees at my place, Kays place and Sapphire Laundry.

Xmas Sewing bee and luncheon at my place entertaining the aunties from Nalingu. They are still talking about it and want it as a yearly event.

Birthing Kit assembly days.

9 members attended International Convention in Melbourne 

9 members attended the area workshop.

Ros posted several cartons of clothing to Kowanyama.  At least 9.

We have had 11 new members recorded during this last year minus two (2) unable to stay which makes 9. 

My goal was to reach 30 members during my presidency, which we did for a month but I would have liked it to be a bit more permanent than that.  Thank you to those members who introduced our lovely new members.

Last year, I introduced the coffee card project where we all were to try and meet another  member by inviting them to have coffee.  Did anyone fill their card. Do you want to try it again.

Considering that at the April 2006 meeting, the board decided that we should consolidate instead of extensive fundraising, we have been a very busy club

When I was young, I received an award for attending Sunday School and Church every Sunday for 6 years without missing a Sunday.  Well, I would like to present Di and Simone their certificate of attending every meeting in the last financial year.

9 seems to be a recurring number for us. In numerology 9 is the full circle and I have now come the full circle as President. 

I would like to wish the incoming board all the best.

Thank you.
Vicki Williams

President 2005 – 2007.


Status of Women Committee 

2006 to 2007 ANNUAL REPORT

Now is the time of reckoning where you all find out that when I was Treasurer I watched the dollars and kept them tucked away and now I’m on the spending side of the committees I wasn’t so cautious.  We altered and rearranged a few programs and the following is our report:

We altered the Young Women in Public Affairs to assistance for girls on Family Assistance, which is government allowance for low-income families.  We sent this information to 4 schools and had 2 successful applicants to whom we gave $500.00 each.

Jebb House is a women’s refuge, besides buying 5 microwaves for $420.00, we started a new program to supply the ladies with essential kitchenwares to start a new life.  These consist of saucepans, fry pan, cutlery, dinner set, kitchen set, glasses, electric jug and toaster, pot holder and tea towels all packed in a laundry basket and trundle box, we spent $1822.44 on 18 sets.  There was also some separate dinner sets that Bettina acquired and donations of linen from members.  Also we have purchased 8 drying racks for the 5 units and 3 houses that Jebb control.

Clyde House is a refuge for young people that have a need to not be with their families, we gave this refuge $200.00 to buy linen and have donated linen given by Zontians and friends.

We have aided Noonga and Aboriginal Reconciliation Group to take young people to camp to learn the ways of their fore fathers with $300.00.

Kowanyama is an Aboriginal town where helped send children to camp and to buy T-shirts. The camp is in Cairns and the air fares are expensive we donated $2100.00 and have spent $130.00, sending second hand clothes to be sold at the town to help send children to camp.

We also made many breast cushions, birthing kits and emergency packs in the year.

I would like to thank Rosalind, Bettina, Pam, Marina, Bev, and Yvonne for their help on this committee.

Regards,

Jan Spittle


Finance & Fundraising Committee
2006 to 2007 ANNUAL REPORT

Over the past twelve months, our club has donated $14,919.00 to various local groups and we have earmarked another $10,000 for further projects which will be distributed in the following months. 

Donation recipients were:

Barambah Aboriginal Group  $595.00
Birthing Kits (Sudenese & Papua New Guinea) 
$600.00
Jebb House Womens' Shelter   $2,339.00
Kowanyama Aboriginal Community 
$1,171.00
Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre (Courses) 
$1,000.00
Student Bursaries (2 High School Students) 
$1,000.00

UNIFEM 

$200.00
V. McJANET  - Solomon Island Appeal  
$250.00

Young Women in Public Affairs  $934.00

TOTAL $8,089.00

A further $7000 will be forwarded to Zonta International to be divided between four international programs. These four are:


ZISVAW


CARE INTERNATIONAL


CARE MATA-MASU DUBARA ("Women on the Move")


AFGHAN INSTITUTE OF LEARNING

On behalf of the club, I would like to thank Elizabeth who has been Treasurer for the past twelve months. Notwithstanding the work that is involved, Elizabeth has done a great job, and in true Zontian style, phoned all over Brisbane to find two beautiful Zonta roses which she considered a well deserved tribute to President Vicki for running Bingo each week. Thanks for your thoughtfulness Elizabeth and your work.

In addition to our "Zonta Rose Thank you" -  many thanks Vicki for taking over the weekly role of Chief of Everything at the Arana Leagues Club.  Vicki gives the participants an update of what Zonta is doing each week. Great effort Vicki and to those club members who help.  Bingo this year raised $10,706.54.

Selling Glowies at the Pine Rivers Festival in November raised $1358.

International Women's Day luncheon held on March 8th made a profit of $2179.00.  We invited our Z Club High School students, and financially supported these and other women at the luncheon.  147 guests attended, our two speakers Heather Foord and Dr Lara Wieland were a great drawcard and it was a huge success.

Extra thanks go to all club members and particularly Simone for so much of the organizing.  Thanks to Bev McDowall for donating the quilt for the raffle, and our other sponsors.

At this point, I would like to thanks Pine Rivers Shire Council for the $3000 Community Grant which went towards the event. Brian Battersby was most supportive. 

Quest Newspapers are also strong supporters of Zonta and contributed to our advertising for the event. Many thanks to them also. 

This year we applied and were grateful recipients of the State Government Volunteers Small Appliance Grant of $2814. This has allowed us to purchase a laptop, camera, and printer which will help us become more professional in keeping records over the years.

Thank you to all Zontians for your help over the year.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter

United Nations Committee

2006 to 2007 ANNUAL REPORT

Zonta International service has been closely linked with the United Nations since Zonta expressed support for the fledgling UN in 1946. As an international non-governmental organization (NGO), Zonta brings women's concerns to the UN, suggests solutions, draws public attention to issues and encourages its members to participate at the local level.
Zonta maintains representatives of its United Nations Committee at UN sites in Geneva, New York, Paris and Vienna. Committee members attend UN conferences, and UN agency, committee and commission sessions. 

(www.zonta.org)

UN committee members

· Kas Sommers, Chair

· Jenny Leggo

· Anne O’Regan

· Rhonda Horne

Enjoyable committee meetings were held throughout the year at venues such as the Samford Pub and at Jamaica Blue Coffee Shop at Chermside, where three of us meet each Saturday for breakfast.

Goals for 2006-2007

As listed in last year’s Annual Report: the goals for 2006 – 2007

· Take two members of the Z club to UNIFEM breakfast

· Celebrate United Nations special days, especially 8 March – IWD and 24 October – UN Day

· Raise awareness in our club and our community about the UN and Zonta role working with the UN

· Meet with the wonderful women in our committee and get to know each other while we are working towards the goals of the committee, of Zonta, and of the UN itself.

Achievements

This UN committee participated in various United Nations-related activities and events throughout the year.

To celebrate International Women’s Day in March:

· I attended the UNIFEM Australia breakfast took one member of the Ferny Grove High School Z Club – the rest attended our own club’s IWD luncheon

· Anne and Rhonda completed the Adidas fun run at South Bank Parklands in aid of Surf Life Saving
· Our club held another successful luncheon with guest speakers Heather Foord and Dr Lara Weiland.

We focused on White Ribbon Day in November, rather than on the traditional United Nations Day on 24 October.  For White Ribbon Day:

· Rhonda visited Ferny Grove High School and spoke to the students and handed out White Ribbons

· Jen Leggo and Anne O’Regan spread the word at The Gap Primary School

To raise awareness of Zonta’s role in the United Nations – members of the committee have given us informative talks throughout the year:

· Jen Leggo told us about UN Goodwill ambassadors such as Nicole Kidman and Angelina Jolie

· Anne O’Regan educated us about Project 5-O

· Rhonda Horne told us all about the tour of the UN in New York.

We collated material on the domestic violence resources available to women in Pine Rivers.

Two of us attended the Zonta International convention in Melbourne last year.  Three of us were able to attend the area workshop this year.  And I am hoping that four of us will attend the next Zonta International convention in Rotterdam in 2008.

Goals for 2007-2008

Since I am not sure if I will be on this committee for the next year, I have set no goals, other than to follow the goals as set by the United Nations Committee at Zonta International level.
Regards,

Kas Sommers

Public Relations & Communications Committee

2006 to 2007 ANNUAL REPORT
The wheels of publicity, advertising and communication for our club have been hard at work throughout the year. Not only the committee but all club members have played an integral role in spreading the word about our many and varied club activities within the local community, to friends, family and business associates. Through various activities, such as a presentation to the Masonic Care Retirement Centre, selling raffle tickets at the Samford IGA store, the weekly Zonta Bingo at Arana Leagues Club, our stall at the Grovely State School Fete, we have been able to disseminate information about our Zonta Club. These public relations activities continue to raise awareness about Zonta and specifically our club, with the wonderful response of acquiring new members, receiving letters of thanks, donations and raising our profile within the local community. Word of mouth remains one of the most powerful and productive means of publicizing Zonta to local communities. 

Within the Pine Rivers Shire the local community newspapers in have been extremely supportive of Zonta this year, running articles on the club events and members when presented with media releases, articles and photographs. The regular community newspapers, The Village Pump, The Westerner, The Dayboro Grapevine and the northern suburbs Quest newspapers have assisted us in publicizing International Women’s Day and the Quilt raffle, Breast Cancer Awareness month and the Club’s success in gaining state and local council grants. 

The Public Relations and Communications Committee members have made significant contributions to the production and dispatch of the Club’s monthly newsletter, a new full colour club brochure, event invitations, award certificates and posters and the Zonta outdoor banner. The regular monthly newsletter, compiled by Anjali Monteiro, has kept members well informed about the club committee activities and member profiles. Kay Reid continued to update our archive album with all the news articles and photos. Simone Boersma’s creative talents for producing invitations, award certificates and the Club’s outdoor banner have been fantastic. On the media side, Lorraine Hunter and Vicki Williams assisted with the writing of press articles and liaising with the various newspapers during the year.  

Club members responded to our “Club Health Check Survey” in July 2006. This research study enabled us to better understand areas within the club that required attention and whether the club was meeting members’ needs and expectations. It is intended that this benchmark study is tracked over the following years to measure our club’s progress and relevance to members as the club continues to grow. 

The creativity, enthusiasm and support of all committee members have greatly assisted me in my role as committee chair. Their efforts throughout the year are gratefully acknowledged and we have definitely made our mark in the community to further the Zonta message. 

Regards,

Di Westwood 


Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

Please find the annual report of the Organization, Membership and Classification Committee included in this newsletter as this month's column.

Membership Profile

This month's profile is that of our new Recording Secretary Jen Leggo. 

Jen has been with the Club 16 months. She has been an active member of the United Nations committee since she joined and has agreed to be the UN Committee Chair this year.  As an active newish member of Zonta Jen went to the Zonta International Convention in June 2006 and also attended this year's Area workshop. It is great that Jenny has now taken on the extra responsibilities of secretary. Please enjoy reading Jen’s profile.

2006 to 2007 ANNUAL REPORT

Following the May 2007 induction of two new members, Karen Fuller and Carole Garden, the Club membership will stand at 28. At May 2006 the membership was 23. 

Earlier during the 2006-2007 year, Vicki Bell, Lynda Boylan, Barbara Bundle, Penny Garnsworthy, Janet Hayward, Joyce Krause, Pam O’Reilly, and Patricia Sherman joined the Club. These ten newer and newest members bring an enormous range of skills and talents to the Club.

As required by Zonta International’s “Diversity of Classifications” By-Law, the Pine Rivers Club’s members are actively engaged in a variety of occupations. The Club’s 28 members are classified in 23 different occupation codes. This includes 5 members who are education professionals but whose current positions or occupations are different from one another.

Unfortunately the 2006-2007 year also saw the resignations of 4 members. Three of those resigning decided Zonta was not for them, while the fourth member resigning greatly regretted not having the time for Zonta due to her many other commitments. Edith Fogg transferred to the Caboolture Club.

Information Evening

At the September 2006 dinner meeting members were encouraged to bring guests along and a short business session was followed by dinner and an hour’s information session. I was so pleased that all but one member were able to attend for this refresher course on Zonta International and that there were also seven guests at the meeting. It was great that two of those guests then joined the Club.

The Membership profile form proposed by President Vicki in early 2006 has proved to be a success with the completed forms being transferred to PC by myself, and one profile per month being included in the monthly newsletter by Anjali.

Finally: I am very grateful to all members who have introduced new members to the Club over the past two years, Lorraine who has introduced three new members, Kas, two, and Yvonne, Kay and Patricia who have introduced one each. But my and the Club’s particular thanks must go to Vicki who has introduced at least five new members and worked tirelessly to grow the Club in numbers, never missing an opportunity to inform women of the great work Zonta does, and throwing open her house for information sessions, lunches and morning teas.  So a big thank you to you  Vicki, and thank you everybody for spreading the word about Zonta.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell


Thought for the month:

All good things are difficult to achieve; and bad things are very easy to get.
Morarji Desai





Member’s profile of:
Jen Leggo

I grew up in:  Mt Isa
I lived with:  My dad, mum and 2 cats
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  in 2003 when my husband and I sold everything, quit our jobs and moved to London!
People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  My hubby Craig, our adorable Border Collie puppy and our new home
My business or profession is:  Teaching
My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  as a special needs teacher at the Gap Primary School
My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  reading, watching movies, dinners with friends and yoga.

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  Late 2005
I joined Zonta because:  It has a very positive effect on the world and I’ve seen my mother in law enjoy being a member for a long time
I remain in Zonta because: I haven’t been in very long!
Positions held in Zonta: Recording Secretary June 2007-
Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta, sometime:  anything!! 













All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

